Department of Surgery

Division of Pediatric Surgery



The University
of Texas
Health Science Center
at Houston

Benjy F. Brooks, M.D., F.A.A.P., F.A.C.S. Professor and Chief

December 30, 1982

Medical School Rm. 6264 6431 Fannin Houston, Texas 77030 (713) 792-5633

C. Everett Koop, M.D.
Surgeon General of the
United States of America
Rm. 716-G, Humphrey Bldg.
200 Independence Ave., S.E.
Washington, D.C. 20201

H-713-524-6266

Dear Chick:

I just wanted to report on your workshop "Children with Handicaps and Their Families." I thought that this was a very enlightening and interesting workshop. I was aware that there are many inadequacies in the way that we do things with these families, but never to the extent of what the two parents had suffered that were in my panal (group #6, orange panal).

I was sorry that I had to leave just as they were starting to present the recommendations to you, but I'm sure that it will be given to us in the mail as I'd like to see what the other panals came up with.

I guess that it would be almost impossible, but, I keep thinking that every law influencing the health of the people of our nation should be reviewed and studied. Many are in conflict with each other and many should not exist at all. I cannot believe that we should reduce the family to poverty level for them to get their one handicap child taken care of when all the other children are suffering. I just do not believe that we are ever justified in diminishing another human being.

I was very happy to participate in this workshop. As you probably know, I was taking Dr. Albert Gunn's place, that the Committee had invited, because he could not come.

I'm looking forward very much to seeing you in Houston in February and hope that you and your family have a happy holiday.

Sincerely,

Jy 7. Brooks, M.D. M. D

BFB; sh = 1 2 , 1.83

